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4/10/08 e-mail from Herb Weisberg

Kathleen, we have a title that works -- see below from the AAAS instructor. 

He's also suggesting cross-listing, and I'm ok on that.  Can that be added to the form somehow?

Herb


Begin forwarded message:


From: JUDSON JEFFRIES <jeffries.70@osu.edu>
Date: April 8, 2008 1:15:18 PM EDT
To: Herb Weisberg <weisberg.1@polisci.osu.edu>
Subject: Re: AAAS 717
Sorry for the delay Herb,
 
African American Political Leadership sounds fine to me. By the way would this course be cross-listed>

The following comments were received from Professor Herb Weisberg, Chair of Political Science on 11-1-07 when a pilot version of this course called, AAAS 694 “Black Politics,” was proposed in the fall.  The current proposal for the course is titled AAAS 717, “African American Politics.”  Within the 717 proposal there is a letter from Professor Judson Jefferies that responds to and addresses the comments below, including differentiating between AAAS 730 and the newly proposed course.  Also, the professor proposing AAAS 717 changed the name of the course so as to differentiate between the cross-listed AAAS/Pol Sci 504, “Black Politics.”  He also incorporated some of the substantive suggestions from Political Science.
Kate Hallihan, Director ASC Curriculum and Assessment Office

Herb Weisberg, 11-1-07:

Political Science has an undergraduate class, Political Science 504, Black Politics, which is offered on a regular basis and is cross-listed as AAAS 504, that is comparable in difficulty to this proposed graduate-level class.  Offering the class at the Extension Center is a good idea, but we would expect to see recent research articles from academic journals in a graduate course, not just books.  And we are concerned about potential confusion between this Black Politics course and our 504 as well as our grad seminar on this topic, PS 707.02, which is informally known as "Black Politics."  The proposed content of this course actually seems very close to AAAS 730, Black Political Movements and Organizations, and maybe it could be taught under that existing number.  Or perhaps another name could be developed that does not come so close to current courses, such as Black Political Leadership.  Let's work to maintain clarity on our course offerings.

